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Junior/Senior Ladies Divisions

For the 2011 season we had 3 senior teams with a total of 51 players. We had 6 junior teams with a total of 133 players. We had an integrated schedule between the both divisions and played a 14 games schedule with the junior ladies having a tournament at the end of the season. The senior division had no play offs last season. 

The 2011 season saw the departure of the Strathmore Venom in The Junior division; this was not a huge surprise. This was the first season for the senior Bandits, they had their struggles last season but made it through. The Titans won the Provincial tournament. The senior ladies had no play offs so the Cougars who finished first were the league Champions.

We had a couple of defaulted games by the Drillers, who seem to have some internal problems. My understanding is Bob Forbes will be stepping down as coach. 

The 2011 season was the first time the Titans let other teams affiliate from them, a step in the right direction. The South teams seem to be stable for the upcoming season. I have no idea what is going on in Red Deer as it seems impossible to get info out of there. In the North we have to work with the Bandits to get their numbers up. We also need to get the numbers up for the Warriors.

My main concern for the 2011 season was the hitting from behind and high sticking penalties, which were way too high. This will be addressed at the break out meeting at the AGM. 

I have approached the ALA to table our request to hold junior and senior nationals in 2013. Lisa Smith thought it would be approved and sent on to the CLA to be tabled at their meeting. 

I am working on trying to get some clinics going prior to the 2012 registration. We will have a group of junior and senior players helping out. I am also working with our Promo department at the Calgary Sun to see if we can secure some no charge advertising to promote the game. We have had interest from both BC and Ontario to get a tournament going, I would like to see a tournament in 2012 just to show the CLA that we can pull this off.

I have had interest from Celynne Moon from Lloydminster who said they have 30 players interested in forming a senior ladies team. We will see how this goes.
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